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Notes of meeting on Thursday 30th January 2020 
Members:

	Frieda Perry (FP) 
	Chair - Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

	Steve Donegan (SD)
	Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

	Fiona Duffy (FD)
	Primary School rep (Dundonald)

	Kirsten Heard (KH)
	Secondary School rep (Raynes Park High School)

	Hamish Dowlen (HD)
	Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

	Carla Chandler (CC) 
	Special School rep (Melrose) 

	Paul Lufkin (PL) 
	Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

	Phyllis Sternberg (PS) 
	Academies rep (Beecholme)


In Attendance:

	Jane McSherry (JMc)
	LBM CSF – Assistant Director for Education

	Feroza Begum (FB)
	LBM CSF – Finance

	Tom Procter (TP)
	LBM CSF – Contracts & School Organisation 

	Allison Jones (AJ)
	LBM CSF – Early Years  

	Councillor Eleanor Stringer 
	LBM – Cabinet Member for Education 

	Robyn Northcott (RN)
	LBM CSF – PA to Jane McSherry (Note Taker)


Apologies:
	Carole Cook (CC)
	14-19 rep (TRP Ltd) 

	David Erridge (DE)
	Special School Governor rep (Perseid)

	Tony Bayon (TB)
	Academies Governor rep (Harris Merton)

	Julia Waters (JW)
	Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

	Fr Simon Peat (FSP)
	Primary Governor rep (St Mary’s)

	Andrew Kennedy (AK)
	RC Diocesan representative


	
	
	Actions

	Item 1
	Welcome and introductions
	

	
	FP welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted.

	

	Item 2
	Minutes from previous meeting 
	

	
	Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true reflection.

JMc presented a paper regarding Schools Causing Concern funding. She explained that the paper has been written to inform those who have not sat on the Schools Forum since this funding was implemented.

Points to note:

· The Schools Causing Concern budget has been a de-delegated item for a number of years and has primarily been used to support schools who were part of the Support and Challenge programme 

· The largest part of the spend in this area is for additional staff within a school (subject or area specific or interim Heads or deputies) or for leadership or other support from another Merton school where there is a need to fund a backfill for the school offering the support.  

· JMc explained that some schools could be receiving support and also providing specific support through, for example the Primacy Expert Teacher programme.

· In 2016/17 concerns were raised about some schools (mainly primary) who had falling rolls and/or were rated less than good and were getting into financial difficulty as a result. It was agreed that use of DSG reserves could be considered to assist these schools. 

· These reserves ran out in 2018/19 so any funding for schools with deficit budgets now has to be allocated from the main Schools Causing Concern budget.

· From the financial year 2018/9 Schools Forum increased the Schools Causing Concern budget from £300,000 to £400,000 and agreed that this should also be used for schools in challenging circumstances in relation to their budgets where this was in relation to falling rolls. 

· Deficit budget meetings are held for schools reporting a deficit. These are usually attended by the Headteacher, Head of Finance, Chair of Governors, Assistant Director for Education, LBM Finance representative and a representative from the LBM School Improvement Team. 
· There is some funding left this financial year – JMc and FB will review the schools who have reported a deficit budget and allocate funds as appropriate using the criteria agreed.


	

	Item 3
	Merton’s DSG and Schools Funding Formula
	

	
	FB presented a report relating to the DSG Funding including Schools Funding Formula for 2020/21. The funding allocation was announced on 19th December 2019.

Key points to note:

· There were no significant changes to the Schools Block since October. 21 schools are up and 32 down since the consultation. 

· There is a High Needs contingency in the High Needs Block to be kept aside for placements.

· EHCP banding has remained the same for mainstream provisions.

· Additional funding into the LBL Team to recruit 2 additional posts and to fund growing demand.

FB confirmed that budget details for individual schools will be circulated in February. It is the intention to meet with schools currently running at a deficit by the end of February.

There was discussion around capping places and how this works for faith schools. TP explained that the Local Authority try to work collaboratively with faith schools around this. 

PL queried if there is a pattern around schools reporting reduced numbers. TP explained that Reception numbers are up by approximately 80, however there are higher numbers of Year 6 leavers in comparison. There is no particular area in the borough seeing more reduced numbers. It was agreed that it can be a challenge for schools close to the border, however TP did note that he is not aware of any primary schools being expanded at this time that are close to the border.

AJ provided an update on the Early Years Block:

· There has been an average increase of 8p per hour, to be allocated to providers.
· Growth is being allocated to the base rate element and not into the formula supplement.

· There has been good uptake of the 30 hour offer, especially in schools. Empty spaces are being filled. 

There will be one point of entry into school nurseries from September. It was agreed that this should help to manage numbers and stabilise staffing, allowing schools to pre-plan.

AJ noted that there is a good mixed offer for Merton parents. There are very few queries around lack of provision offering 30 hour funding.

Schools Forum members approved the budget for 2020/21. 


	

	Item 4
	Update from High Needs sub-group
	

	
	The first meeting of the sub-group was held in December, attended by JMc, FPS, DE, CC, FP and FB. The group went through the Deficit Recovery Plan in detail. The following points were noted:

· The Authority are looking to expand special school and ARP places, working with schools around SEN support, and working to reduce reliance on the independent sector. 
· An external consultant is looking at panel processes. 
· Agreement was reached on piloting a review of how the total SEND funding is used in schools (SEN Support and EHCPs) and Hatfeild Primary School and Ursuline High School volunteered to undertake this review. 
· Benchmarking with other LAs around mainstream EHCP banding was discussed and agreed. 
· More work was needed to explore and understand why Merton has higher numbers of EHCPs than neighbouring boroughs. 
· It was noted that there has been an increase in parental requests for EHCPs. 
There was discussion around the impact of administrative delays such as annual reviews not being carried out on time. Cllr Stringer and JMc informed the Forum that a growth bid has been submitted to increase staffing capacity in SENDIS – it was noted that caseloads are significantly higher when compared with other Local Authorities. The extra staffing capacity should reduce administrative delays.

JMc noted that when EHCP timescales are not met this is predominantly due to professional advice being submitted after the 6-week deadline. Both the Local Authority and the CCG are carrying out work to ensure that professional advice is submitted on time. 

Improvement of EHCPs is included in the Written Statement of Action. The quality of EHCPs should improve when the EHCP case management system is implemented. JMc explained that the whole process should speed up as everyone would have immediate access to the system. The LA and the CCG have agreed and implemented a Quality Assurance Framework for auditing EHCPs.   
There is a meeting in February with the DFE to follow up on the DSG Recovery Plan. 


	

	Item 5
	Any Other Business
	

	
	TP attended to provide an update on Insurance for LA maintained schools. He has been in contact with two academy providers – the Harris Federation are not buying into the “Risk Protection Arrangement” (RPA), while PACE are – PACE noted that there are some gaps in the insurance and top up insurance covers these.

Insurance department will be carrying out due diligence to clarify what is covered under RPA. 

There was discussion around if this should be a decision for individual schools or if it should become a de-delegated item. It was agreed that as long as the cover is sufficient and costs are acceptable, it would make sense to de-delegate. This decision will need to be made for the 2021/22 financial year.


	


Date of next meeting – Tuesday 24th March, 4pm
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